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_____________________________
Regarding a requested level definition in H.264 / MPEG-4 AVC

We are in receipt of a communication from 3GPP TSG SA4 requesting a level definition in ITU‑T H.264 | ISO/IEC 14496-10 AVC, and are aware of WG11's receipt of a similar communication.  ITU-T SG16 Q.6 (VCEG) agrees with SA4 that it would be good to provide a level definition as requested, and among the methods of providing it, VCEG prefers not to take corrigendum approach, as we understand there are product plans for the existing level 1.  As an alternative, a backward-compatible approach of using the reserved_zero_5bits syntax element appears prudent.  For timeliness, we expect this to be included in the same amendment as the professional extensions, an amendment that is in the drafting stage of development in the JVT toward expected approval in 2004.

Regarding scalable video coding

An interest has been expressed in ITU-T SG16 Q.6 (VCEG) for potential work on scalable video coding.  It may be feasible, in particular, to achieve bitstream scalability by re-use of the building-blocks of the existing to ITU‑T H.264 | ISO/IEC 14496-10 AVC standard, obtaining an extension of the capability of the current design with minor alteration, for application deployment in the medium term (e.g., 1.5 to 3 years).  We are also aware that WG11 has a strong interest in that area of work, possibly targeting a longer-term effort resulting in more substantial differences from prior video coding standards.  We seek to exchange information with WG11 as events progress to find a good way to avoid overlap in future work on scalable video coding.

Regarding the "H.265" project

In keeping with a desire to continually strive toward the next advance in video coding technology, we have opened consideration of work toward developing an "H.265" standard.  To justify such work, we believe an "H.265" should achieve at least a factor of two in quality improvement over current standards (where the term "quality improvement" is not necessarily restricted narrowly to coding efficiency improvement).  We are welcoming proposals toward the development of such an "H.265".  However, we do not expect to be able to achieve this goal prior to approx 2008 or (perhaps more likely) later.  As with our other efforts, we plan to exchange information with WG11 as events progress on this topic.
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